
Museum news

Our second year of the Jimtown display has ended.  This 
winter we will return the borrowed artifacts, repaint the display 
panels and prepare a new display for next April’s opening day. 
  Our new 2-year display will feature Monticello area individual 
and team sports.  We have many artifacts of various kinds: 
wooden skis, ice skates, trophies, etc., but would appreciate input 
from others who might have some unique items we could display 
or stories we can tell on our display panels.  

Second floor renovation is scheduled to begin this winter.  We 
are having many non-load bearing walls removed to open up 
storage space. A dropped ceiling and insulation will be installed, 
furnace/air conditioning duct-work will be added and the new 
furnace connected.  These improvements will provide better long-
term storage environment for the artifacts.  The best description 
of the upstairs is  "ten pounds of stuff in a six pound bag."  We 
have no extra space for the artifacts so we'll have to continually 
move them from where construction is to where construction isn't.

Museum visitors this past year ranged from our local school 
classes to visitors from Germany.  We also were the meeting point 
for many Monticello class reunions.

Volunteer Opportunities

Anyone who would like to volunteer to help design, layout and 
create the new display panels may volunteer by contacting us via 
email at  mahs@tds.net or leave a voice message on the museum 
answering machine.  We'll be in touch with you before the first 
planning session.  If you can't volunteer, but know of someone 
who might, be sure to let them know of this golden opportunity to 
do a good deed for their community.



After the upstairs renovation is completed we will be able to provide permanent storage 
locations for our artifacts.  This opens opportunities for more folks to volunteer to learn the 
PastPerfect Cataloging software and help us catalog, clean and store our thousands of 
undocumented items. Volunteers must be able to climb enough stairs to reach the second floor 
office and should not find the smell of mold and mildew annoying. Volunteers can work as much
or as little as they choose, day or night.  

Newsletters

We have discussed ways to save money and one idea we would like to try is sending our 
quarterly newsletter by email.  If you would like to receive an electronic newsletter in PDF 
format instead of the mailed version, please let me know via mahs@tds.net or leave a voice 
message on the museum answering machine and I'll add you to the bulk email list.  

MAHS Wish List

•Donations for the purchase of acid-free storage boxes and other specialized storage containers 
are always appreciated
•Donations for the purchase of metal storage shelving
•Donations to help us offset the cost of upgrading our web site

Welcome our new 2010 members

Lifetime members: Donald Kubly, Hans Sulzer, Kathleen Sulzer 
Annual members: William Loveland, Reid Zanoya, Michael Wayland, Edwin Frederick

The following artifacts were donated this past year 

Robert Elmer - 4-volume set of “The History of Old Crawford County.” 

Elsa Zimmerman - Immigrant trunk, fur muff and scarf, her childhood doll with doll quilt,
various advertising pieces.

Marlene Schmalbeck - Several boxes of Monticello Messenger newspapers. Photographs of 
some Monticello homes and of various Historical Society events.

Joan Hicks – WW-1 Navy uniform worn by her father Earl Zwickey and a 1916 postcard of 
Monticello's Main Street.

Carl Wyss and Aline Schuerch –  Electronic copies of photographs of the Monticello House 
hotel during the time their father owned the business.

Ruth Field - 34 photographs, circa 1930, of Monticello residents taken by Clyde Field when he 
ran his watch repair business from a location in what is now the village hall building on Main St.

Shirley Schommer - Children's book.

Hans Sulzer - Scans from 35mm slides taken of 1978 train engine stuck in deep snow near the 
Schultz crossing.







Monticello's Main St. construction before the October 2010 completion.  The museum's under-
sidewalk coal bin had to be filled in to accomodate the new sidewalks.

These are the second floor rooms that will be renovated.  Walls must be removed, loose 
plaster removed and replaced with drywall, 9' insulated dropped ceilings hung, flooring overlaid 
and tiled, and furnace/air-conditioning installed.
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